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Vice-President/CD: Wally Felahy 
Vice-president@tokayrcmodelers.com 
 
Secretary: Dennis Campbell 
secretary@tokayrcmodelers.com 
 
Treasurer:  Robert Stanley 
treasurer@tokayrcmodelers.com 
 
Safety Coordinator: Randy Laney 
safety@tokayrcmodelers.com 
 
Newsletter: Mike Wilson 
headwind@tokayrcmodelers.com 
 
Webmaster: Hal Singer 
webmaster@tokayrcmodelers.com 

Presidents Message 
By Mark Huntley 

 
 
 
 
 

Wow, I sit here wondering how to write my last mes-
sage as president of this wonderful club.  So, I went 
back into the archives to see what was first written as I 
took office two years ago.  The main point then was 
that we would continue to make positive changes and 
the keep it fun.  Looking back, I think we did that.  I al-
so want to thank the great membership we have and 
to everyone that contributes their time and resources 
to help this club grow and be what it is today.  We 
could not have done it without you. 

We have some newly nominated officers for this up-
coming year and we will vote them in at our next meet-
ing in December.  I ask that you will give them the 
same welcome and support that I received when I took 
office.  I know that they will do a great job. 

As I step down, I’m not gone.  I have “volunteered” to 
take over as the Headwind editor.  I want to thank 
Mike Wilson for doing an outstanding job with the pub-
lication.  I also want to thank all the current officers 
that have been with me the last two years as they 
have done an awesome job. 

We have lots to look forward to.  See ya at the field! 

Thanks everyone! 

Reply Reply to All Forward More  
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Meeting Notes 
Meeting was held Nov 4th  2015 at 6.30pm at the Lodi Public Library 

I. Call to Order:  President Mark Huntley, 6:30 pm 
II. Announcements from the Floor: Al Doucette announced the 7th. Annual Jet Rally at Kingdon Air Park on Novem-
ber 6-7-8 2015.  Dick Wareham said that he is putting a badge order together.  See him if you would like a stinkin’ 
badge!  Greg Hennefer said he has some big props for sale real cheap.  See him for all of the details.   
III. Visitors and New Members:  Visitor Patrick Hutcheson has a six year old grandson that he is trying to get interested in 
remote control airplanes.  He said that he found out about our group on line at our website.  He said that he wanted to check 
us out.  Our membership coordinator, Robert Stanley, visited with him after the meeting and let him know all about us.  We 
had 18 members and guests present. 
IV. Officers Reports: 
President:   Mark Huntley:  Our Land owner has asked that if any club member has any concerns about the field that they 
be brought to one of our club officers.  Then one of us will speak to the land owner if we feel that it is warranted. 
Vice-President:  Wally Felahy:  Present 
Secretary:  Dennis Campbell:  Present 
Treasurer’s Report: Robert Stanley:  Gave us his monthly treasure’s report.  We are at 66 members strong.  The gate 
combo will be changed on February 1, 2016. 
 Safety Coordinator:  Randy Laney: Reminded everybody to fly beyond the far side of the center line.  Mark Huntley told 
us about him observing an airplane going into safe mode and ditching itself.  An after crash evaluation showed that the 2.4 
GHZ antennas were secured to the carbon fiber tubes which in effect blocked the signal.  Note:  See OOPS latter in this re-
port! 
  News Letter Editor: Mike Wilson:  Al Doucette was the first one to guess the name the plane contest.  It was a Sea Fury. 
  Webmaster:  Hal Singer:  It’s still there. 
  Field Marshall:  Mitch Biddle :  Absent but he continues to do a good job of maintaining our field.  
V. Old Business:  

1.  The date for next year’s IMAC Contest has been picked.  It will be June 11-16-2015.  It was also noted that Oakdale will 

have theirs two weeks after ours. 

2.  Don Brown gave us a good report on what he found out about new pilot station netting material.  The requirements for 
the new netting material was pilot safety, airplane safety and appearance.   We had a very good discussion following his 
report.  I think that we came to a great decision that met those requirement.  Robert Stanley came up with the idea to put 
new construction fence material on the runway side of the fence to protect the planes from casual contact and to put chain 
link fence on the pilot’s side of the fence to give the pilots a second layer of defense for an out of control airplane.  Hal 
Singer made a motion to purchase and install the new plastic construction fence material and to purchase and install the new 
chain link fence as discussed  

above.  Bob Kellar seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Mark Huntley said that Mitch Biddle will get the fence material. 

VI. New Business:  
1. Contest Director Wally Felahy said that he is ready for our Annual Turkey Shoot on November 14, 2015. 
2.  Nominations of club officers for next year (2016) are as follows: 
President:  Bob Kellar 
Vice President:  Randy Laney 
Secretary:  Dennis Campbell (current officer) 
Safety Coordinator:  Daniel Wengrin or John Lett (winning number of votes takes this officer position) 
Treasurer:  Robert Stanley (current officer) 
News Letter Editor:  Mark Huntley  
Webmaster:  Hal Singer (current officer) 
Field Marshal:  Mitch Biddle (current officer) 
Officers will be voted in at our next Meeting on December 2nd.  You must be present to vote! 
 

          Continued………. 
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 VII. Show and Tell: Mark Huntley brought in his Hobby King Reaktor that his is working on for show and tell.  It is a flat 
foam airplane with a semi- symmetrical airfoil, which is kind of unique for a flat foam airplane.  He said the airplane was 
only $33.00 and then he spent about $9.00 for a motor and another $9.00 for a speed controller and about $4.00 each for the 
servos.  It also comes with carbon fiber landing gear!  That sounds like a good deal to me!   
 VIII. Awards:  
 1. ACE: Don Brown was awarded the ACE trophy for the great job that he did in researching the pilot station fenc-
ing material.  Thanks again Don! 
 2. OOPS: Dick Whareham said that Hal Singer brought out a brand new electric airplane with transparent covering 
on it.  Dick said that he noticed that Hal had about 45 degree throws in all of the control surfaces as he was preparing it for its 
maiden flight.  Its maiden flight was short lived!  Hal responded to the accusations saying that it was only had about 30 de-
grees of throw in the control surfaces and that it flew like it was tail heavy.  He said that he is going to order another new one 
and try 15 to 18 degrees of throws on the control surfaces and put some weight in the nose of it.  He is not going to let this 
airplane defeat him!  I hope that he has better luck next time!  Someone reported that Mike Panzer crashed his plane into the 
pit area.  Mike was not there to defend himself.  Bob Klinberg was nominated for having engine problems on his 1960 era 
Dirty Bird.  It back fired and threw the prop and spinner.  Mark Huntley confessed that he was at the controls of his buddy’s 
airplane with the antennas secured to the carbon fiber wing tube.  It was its maiden flight and it didn’t get very far into the 
flight when the airplane lost its control signals and went into safe mode and ditched its self, destroying the plane.  Very sad 
situation!  Mark won the OOPS award! 
IX. Raffle:   Bob Kellar won the card draw for the new DLE 30 engine but no luck this time!  Other prizes included some 
desirable items.   
 

X. Meeting adjournment: 7:46 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted by: Dennis Campbell 
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Delta Valley Modelers 

Jet Rally in the Valley 2015 
By Hal Singer 

 
November 6-12 the Delta Valley Modelers held their annual Jet Rally. They again had a great turn out with over 40 pilots 
and 100 jets in attendance. The weather was perfect and there was flying all day long. They served a tasty BBQ for lunch 
and the crowd was appreciative. Spectacular flying, including a young man of the age of 6 who has been flying RC for 2 
years and jets for a year! He was flying alone, no buddy box, and did a great job flying aerobatics and very nice take offs 
and landings, always under full control. There were some very incredible aircraft there, some with great scale details that 
flew very well. There were two turbo-props that flew well, especially the scale SIAI-Marchetti SF.260. It did a full aero-
batic routine true to the full scale airplane. Congratulations to DVM for another event well done! 
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Thanks to Hal Singer for the great Photos! 
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From the Editor 

Well! Two years in the editors chair has gone by fast! It is time 
for a change and I cheerfully hand over the reins to Mark 
Huntley!  I wish him well and will continue to contribute pho-
tos and anything else I find that might be of interest to our 
members and other readers. 
We have a great group of guys in our club, I have  some years 
ago, experience of how a club can be very clique and unwel-
coming, our club is the opposite, I am so pleased when a 
stranger parks at the field and there is always a member who 
walks over, introduces themselves and answers any questions 
they may have.  This is how to succeed in a club and gain 
members. It’s working, our membership is increasing year af-
ter year. 
So thank you for reading the “Headwind” every month and 
please support Mark with content! 
 
See you at the field, 
 
Mike Wilson 
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Turkey Shoot (Balloon Bust) 2015 

The TRCM Annual Turkey Shoot was held on the 21st November with Wally Felahey doing 
duty as the CD.  There were 12 brave flyers willing to risk their airplanes, and gift certificates 
were awarded to eighth place.  Graham DuBois won the contest with some amazing aerobatic 
flying, Hal Singer gained a very deserved  second place, with Dennis Campbell getting third. 
It was great weather and everyone had fun, Thanks Wally! 

Here is Graham DuBois on his way to victory  
Taking out a balloon with his electric flat foam-
ie “Charger” 

This is Hal Singer with a successful balloon bust-
ing pass with his electric Mini-Stick . 

Bob Kellar busts a balloon with his electric Super 
Sportster. 
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Nick Clayton competing with his elec-
tric. 

Scott Nathan doing an inverted pass 
with his trainer, no balloon but 
looked impressive! 

Our Contest CD Wally Felahey 
competed with on of the very few 
glow powered airplanes, A Four-
star .40. 

Thanks to Don Doe for these great action photos! 



IMPORTANT: Please make sure when you are the last one to leave the 
field that you only lock the club padlock through the farmers lock. Do 

not lock it to the chain as you lock out the farming folks. 
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IMPORTANT: Please make sure when you are the last one to leave the 
field that you only lock the club padlock through the farmers lock. Do 

not lock it to the chain as you lock out the farming folks. 
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This is a monthly contest that I hope will challenge you, I will try to find 
pictures or photographs of obscure airplanes and see if anyone can guess 
what they are!  If the airplane has a name and a numerical or alphabetical 
designation I will require it all! You have until the next meeting to submit 
your guess, or at the meeting! The “GRAND PRIZE” will be five free raffle 
tickets at the club meeting, and , yes, you have to attend to collect! 
Here is the one for December, Good Luck! 
                                                              Mike 
The winner last month was Al Doucette who correctly guessed the airplane 
to be a  Hawker Tempest II.  
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TRCM SIGNS 

Nick Clayton had these quality signs made up by the guys who 
make the roads signs, they are eighteen inches square, reflective 

and look fantastic! 
Mark Huntley has two left at $20 each, wouldn’t  one of them 

look great on your trailer or garage wall?  
 

Contact: Mark Huntley   President@tokayrcmodelers 
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Classified Advertisements 

One of our members, Charles Arthur is getting out of the hobby, he has some health problems and tells me  
he can’t continue. So he is selling some of his airplanes.  Here are the ones he sent me to advertise. 

Giant Scale Waco powered by a Rimfire 110 brush-
less motor  turning a 18x6 Xoar prop.. 5-cell 5000 
Battery, one is included.  It is fitted with two JR/

Spektrum compatible  recievers, one in the top wing 
driving the ailerons and one in the fuselage for eve-
rything else. Flys beautifully and in pristine condi-
tion after three flights. I am asking $575. The kit 

alone is around $500 so add in an expensive motor, 
two rx’s and all those servos and it makes a great 

deal! 

Here is a Senorita, again fitted with all the running gear 
making it a bind-and –fly for JR/Spektrum  The price 
also includes one battery. 
Asking $175 

This is a beautifully built Ready –To-Cover kit of the 
Zabarak. This approx. 59” trainer is a German kit for 
electric power. 
I am asking $90 

This is a Four-Star 54 airframe that has had the covering 
stripped for customizing. Cover it with your own design! 
Asking $105 

Interested in any of these airplanes? 
 

Contact Charles Arthur at 925-7062625 
deadstickcharlie@gmail.com 
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Classified Advertisements 

4ft5inch V-Bottom Gas Powered Race 
Boat.  Zenoah E30 engine with water 

pump, probably 26cc. Arneson type sur-
face drive. Engine has tuned pipe and 
centrifugal clutch. Extra engine cover 

included. 

For 
Sale 

     $300 
            Less Radio 
 
Price New $1000 less radio 
             Contact: 
        Dick Wareham 
Home 916 776 4536 
                          Cell 916 712  8944 
More photos available, Might con-
sider RC airplane as possible trade. 
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Useful Website Links 
Of course our TRCM website:   http://www.TokayRCModelers.com 
 
Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA):  http://www.modelaircraft.org 
 
Our AMA District 10 website:   http://www.ama10.org 
 
For the giant scale flyers, IMAA:    http://www.fly-imaa.org 
 
International Miniature Aerobatics Club (IMAC):   http://www.mini-iac.com  
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